
 

 

      Key Stage 3 News Bulletin 

Spring Term 2  

Year 7 

Celebration Assembly 

Congratulations to the following students who got certificates for their achievements and attitude to learning this half term.  

Student of the Half Term 

 

       7A                        7B                7C                          7D               7E                                7F 

  

 

 

 

 

   Head of Year Award        Head Teacher’s Award 

 

 

 

 

 

 

      

 

 

Cleo 

 

 

Gabriel 

 

 

Eljiana 

 

 

Shah 

 

 

Chuaib 

 

 

Ruby 

Ava 

7E 

Thomas 

7B 

Dear Parents/Carers 

We have come to the end of the second term for Year 7 and it’s been fantastic to see them settled into to FBS life. I 
hope you got to see the school show, it was lovely to see so many Year 7s involved. 

Ms Malik’s lunch time Games Club has been very popular with a range of students across Year 7, playing board 
games during cold and miserable lunch times. Please keep an eye on the extra-curricular timetable with your child 
to see which activities are available to try. 

Together with the safeguarding team we have noticed a large amount of phones out during school time, and many   
students in Year 7 have been found to have taken pictures in school. I would ask for your support in discussing with 
your child the importance of not using the phone during the school day. Students are not allowed to take pictures 
or videos in school as we do not want students worried about photos being shared resulting in potential bullying.  

We want all our students to flourish and continue getting positive points in the summer term. There were so many 
certificates in the Celebration Assembly and I would like to give a special mention to Kiara 7F and Armani 7A for 
achieving over 800 positive points from their teachers and winning a Diamond certificate. 

Well done Year 7 

Mrs Sacramento 

Head of Year 7 
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Dear Parents/Carers 

We have had another great half term with Year 8. It was fabulous to see so many students involved in the school 
musical both on the stage and backstage. Students have been working hard in their lessons and getting involved in 
various activities such as the trip to see Mousetrap with the Young Mystery Writers Project.  

Have a restful break and I look forward to seeing many of the Year 8 students on the ski trip to Italy over the Easter 
break. 

Best wishes! 

Ms H Kane,  

Head of Year 8 
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Year 8 

Celebration Assembly 

Congratulations to everyone below who was nominated to be student of the half term by their Form Tutor.  

Student of the Half Term 

 

         8A                          8B                  8C                               8D                     8E                                8F 

  
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

  Head of Year Award          Head Teacher’s Award 

 

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mateo 

 

 

 

Chloe 

 

 

Leonardo 

 

 

Sexho 

 

 

Lois 

 

 

Andrii 

Hannah 

8D 
Sarah  

8B 
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Dear Parents/Carers 

Year 9 students have probably experienced their most important term of education thus far, because they have 
had to select their GCSE options. Alongside the guidance from Ms Newey (Assistant Headteacher), Ms Baterip 
(Careers Officer) and their form teacher we have worked hard to ensure that all students have made                     
informed decisions.  

The next challenge for year 9 students is to sit their end of year tests in English, maths and science. All students 
have received a revision template to use to plan their revision in preparation for the exams. More information will 
follow regarding useful revision tips and links. The Y9 exam dates are from Tuesday 9 May to Thursday 11 May. 

As always, most year 9 students are showing a great deal of maturity and excellent attitude to learning. A special 
mention has to be given to Leon 9E for being the first year 9 student to achieve a Diamond Certificate for achieving 
over 800 conduct points! 

Well done Year 9, keep it up! 

Ms Thomas  

Head of Year 9 
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Year 9 

Celebration Assembly 

Congratulations to everyone below who was nominated to be student of the half term by their Form Tutor.  

Student of the Half Term  

 

       9A                        9B                 9C                            9D               9E                                 9F 

  

 

 

Head of Year Award     Head Teacher’s Award 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

Leo 

 

 

Cole 

 

 

Deimantas 

 

 

Fabian 

 

 

Leon 

 

 

 

Hayato 

Truska 

9F 
Jordan 

 9A 
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17 April    First day of summer term 1  

26 April   Year 7 Parents’ Evening 

28 April   Staff Development Day  

1 May    May Day Bank Holiday  

5 May    Year 9 DTP/MEN ACWY vaccinations 

8 May    Bank Holiday (to mark the coronation of His Majesty King Charles III  

23 May   Parent/Staff Book Club (LRC) 

29 May    Half term  

Please click on the link for term dates: link 

For a more comprehensive list of dates, please visit the school website: www.friern.barnet.sch.uk 

Reminders and notices 

Follow FBS on Twitter and Instagram 

 

From Student Services 

Absence 

Please report your child’s absence each day by 8.45am, clearly stating their name, form class and reason for ab-

sence.  

You can either call 020 8368 2777 and press Option 1 ‘To report your child absent’ or email:  

attendance@friern.barnet.sch.uk 

For medical or other appointments during the school day, notification is required in advance.  Routine appoint-

ments/check-ups should be made out of school hours wherever possible.  

Non-medical absences 

Permission for all non-medical absences must be authorised by Mr Robinson, Assistant Head Teacher. Please fill 

in a leave of absence form and email it, in advance, to school@friern.barnet.sch.uk https://

Contact Details 

Please let us know by emailing 

school@friern.barnet.sch.uk if you have changed any   

contact details or moved house as soon as possible.   

ParentPay contact details  

If your mobile number or email address has changed, 

please up date your details on ParentPay so you do not 

miss out on any important information. 

Hemington Avenue 

Reminder if you are dropping off or collecting your 

child by car please use the back entrance on Crescent 

Road.  Only use Hemington Avenue if you are on foot. 

Mobile Phones 

A reminder that students are not allowed to use their 

mobile phones whilst at school. Thank you for your 

support with this clear school rule. 

https://www.friern.barnet.sch.uk/term-dates/
http://www.friern.barnet.sch.uk
https://www.friern.barnet.sch.uk/assets/Documents/APPLICATION-FOR-SPECIAL-LEAVE-OF-ABSENCE.pdf
mailto:school@friern.barnet.sch.uk
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Notices 

Follow FBS on Twitter and Instagram 

 

To purchase a locker for the next school year, please click the link:  www.locker.rentals 

https://www.locker.rentals/

